
Dear families,

I am very pleased to let you know that we successfully appointed 
Mrs Georgina Anselm to the maternity cover teaching position in
Year 1. I’ve asked Mrs Anselm to introduce herself which you can find
on Page 2 of this newsletter.

Monday is the closing date for the full-time teaching post vacancy.
Our senior leadership team will be shortlisting, ready for interviews
on Tuesday 20th May.

Mrs Barnett is completing a National Professional Qualification In
Early Years Learning (NPQEYL) and went all the way to Coventry for
a conference this week. She networked with other Early Years
specialists and learnt more about her course. We are looking forward
to her bringing new and even more exciting features to our Early
Years classes and outside learning environment.
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Georgina Anselm

Hello! I am Georgina Anselm and I am delighted to be joining the team as a Year 1
teacher. I have taught across EYFS to Key Stage 2 in London independent schools,
with a particular focus on Key Stage 1 in recent years. I am passionate about
creating a nurturing and engaging classroom environment where every child feels
confident, curious and inspired to learn. I have been at my current school since
2017, where I have loved building warm and trusting relationships with the children
I teach, families, colleagues and the wider school community. From the moment I
stepped through the doors at Queensgate, I felt that same sense of belonging. The
welcome I received from the children and staff confirmed what I had already
sensed — that this is a very special school, and I am so pleased to now be part of it. 
 
I hold a BA in Education Studies with First-Class Honours and a PGCE with
distinction. I enjoy planning creative, hands-on lessons and finding meaningful
ways for children to connect and learn from the world around them. I also value
collaboration and enjoy working closely with others to help enrich learning
experiences. I am currently making the move to the Isle of Wight, where,
coincidentally, both my family and my fiancé’s family relocated a few years ago
from Oxford and London. Outside of school, I am usually found chasing after my
very energetic puppy (named Baked Bean) or rediscovering my love of long-
distance running. I used to take part in amateur triathlons and hope to get back
into them soon! 



Please note the following timetable for SATs:

Monday 12th May English grammar, punctuation and Spelling Paper 1: questions

Monday 12th May English grammar, punctuation and spelling Paper 2: spelling

Tuesday 13th May English reading

Wednesday 14th May Mathematics Paper 1: arithmetic

Wednesday 14th May Mathematics Paper 2: reasoning

Thursday 15th May Mathematics Paper 3: reasoning

The tests are strictly administered but it is worth reminding parents that some
children are given extra time, some have scribes, some have the option to have
questions read to them (apart from the reading paper), some have coloured paper -
this is all standard practise and we, as a school, have applied for these extra
measures. Mrs Tuck (one of our governors) is an ex Head Teacher and will be coming
into school to ensure that myself and the team are administering the tests correctly.
It is also possible that we will get an unannounced visit from the Local Authority to
check too.

Year 6 SATS
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This Week

Next week is our Year 6s opportunity to shine. They have been working very hard all
year. I was really pleased to give out certificates in last week’s assembly to so many
children who had achieved their highest scores in an arithmetic test - the timing
couldn’t be better! As a treat, and to set them up for their tests, we have invited all of
them to attend breakfast club to enjoy a bacon baguette which you should have
pre booked by now. I wish all of our Year 6s the very best of luck next week. 

To celebrate the end of SATs our Year 6s will be spending the day on Friday 16  May
at East Cowes Seafront, where they will have an ice cream paid for by the money
raised at their enterprise event last Friday.

th

PTFA Cake Sale
Also next Friday at the end of the school day, the PTFA will be selling cakes outside
on the front lawn (or in the dining room if wet), please do support this by bringing
cash to buy some yummy cakes!



On Thursday Queensgate hosted a year3 and 4 tag rugby competition. Our tw0 teams
played two games initially with the A team coming second in their group and the B
team coming third. We then played another two games. All the children gained in
confidence and skill throughout the competition and good sportsmanship was shown.
Some great tries were scored particular by Ralph and Corey who were quick to pick
up on the rules of the competition.  

Year 3/4 Tag Rugby
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Another busy week with sports. Year 3, 4 and 5 have continued their cricket lessons
with Mr Dan Cox. They are very fortunate to have this opportunity to learn from a
professional cricketer.

On Thursday, a team of year 4 children travelled to Smallbrook to take part in the
Premier league primary stars festival. The afternoon was made up of many drills
(including a speed gun shoot-out) and matches against other schools. The children
all gave it their best throughout the afternoon, improving key football skills such as
passing, shooting and positioning. We also had Matthew F, Teddy B and Bradley H
who joined the team to support our players. These boys took on a big role coaching
and managing the team and were very helpful towards our year 4 players. Well done
all!

Year 4 Football

Sports News
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On Wednesday 7  May our Year 6 team travelled  to CEC to compete in the Island
Netball Finals. They faced some tough competition in the group, playing four
games, with one loss, a draw and two wins.  They came second in their group which
was a massive achievement for them.
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Based on points and goals scored, they went on to play for 5  or 6  place. This was
a great game where they held a majority of the possession and scored two brilliant
goals. This result meant that they came 5  on the island overall.

th th
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Well done Queensgate!

Year 6 Netball



The Reception Out and About team had a super time on Tuesday morning. The
children have been learning all about different modes of transport. They visited
Ryde Esplanade and spotted lots of vehicles, including buses, lorries, ferries and the
hovercraft. The children then caught the train to Brading, where they enjoyed train
stories on the platform, before heading back to Ryde. 

‘We went on the train. I liked how it went really fast, and I liked it when we went
through the tunnel. We saw the sea when we went down the pier.’ Freya

‘We went on an electric train. It was fast! Inside there were poles and you had to
hold them if you were standing up. We had stories about trains.’ Teddi
. 

 

On Tuesday afternoon, the Year 3 Out and about group enjoyed a river walk in
Yarmouth, along the Western Yar. The children noted key features of the estuary and
sat along the riverbank to sketch it. They had a go at using watercolour pencils to add
detail to their drawings. 

‘We went to Yarmouth to look at the river. We used watercolour pencils to draw the
river. We stood on the bridge and saw the mouth of the river and the Solent. It was
very windy on the bridge!’ Mia 

Queensgate Out & About
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The Year 1 Out and About team visited the Garlic Farm, in Newchurch, on Wednesday
morning. The children used maps to follow a trail around the farmland, looking out for
symbols and features on their maps to navigate the route. They saw garlic growing in
the fields and learnt about how it is farmed. The children also liked seeing ducklings in
the fishing lake and a herd of cows with calves. The group had great fun playing frisbee
golf in the woodland too!

‘We went to the Garlic Farm and we had a walk. We used maps. We looked out for
animals and garlic growing. My favourite bit was playing with frisbees!’ Molly

‘We had a walk and saw the garlic growing. I liked playing with the frisbees.’ Owen
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Our little adventurers from Year 2 visited Newtown Harbour on Wednesday afternoon.
The children borrowed the explorer sacks from the National Trust visitor centre and
had a fantastic time hunting for bugs in the meadows (slightly apprehensive about
spotting an adder!) and using binoculars to look out for birds. The children saw an
Oyster Catcher, Little Egret, and lots of Black-headed Gulls. They liked visiting the bird
hide, where volunteer Darren, helped the children to spot birds. 

‘We went to Newtown, and we went to the bird hide, where we could look through the
telescopes.’ Marnie-Rae

‘We had explorer bags with binoculars, magnifying glasses, and boxes to put bugs in. I
saw what looked like, a kite!’ Daniel



Queensgate Out & About
Out and About next week…

Please send your child to school wearing old play-clothes, suitable footwear, a sunhat
and waterproof coat. We will be going out whatever the weather so please ensure your
child is dressed appropriately and has suncream applied at home. Many thanks in
advance for your support.

Tuesday 13th May am- Reception- RLM
Train ride 
Albie, Luna, Harvey, Jessie, Isaac, Ellisa, Marley, Raiyn, Demi, Andy, Ernest and Elliot. 

Tuesday 13th May pm- Year 3 
Yarmouth River walk
Arthur, Rosa, Charlie F, Abel, Caleb, Macie, Lexi, Paisley T, Ellis, Paisley G, Brody, Oliver
and Tyler.

Wednesday 14th May am- Year 1- 1CE 
Garlic Farm walk
Yazan, Layton, Felicity, Remi-Rose, Leo, Mia-Rose, Alfie, Rhue, Freddie, Denis, Charlie,
Joshua and Louie. 

Wednesday 14th May pm- Year 2- 2KA
Newtown walk 
Millie, Jacob, Amelia, Titan, Freddie, Rosie, Ace, Rainie, Bodhi, Inara, Verbena, Nathan,
Naomi, Penny and Francesca. 
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What’s for lunch next week ...
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We would like to say a big welcome to the families and children that will be starting
with us at Queensgate in September. 
 
Please join Mrs Barnett and Mrs Muncaster for our 'Meet the Teacher' open morning
at 9am on Thursday 22nd May. 



Best wishes,
 
 

Robin Chubb 
Acting Headteacher  

Attendance
 

 Whole School Attendance since September is 94.65%
 Whole School Attendance this week is 94.02%

 KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1CE with 99.41% 
 KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 3AH with 100%
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Have a lovely weekend and thank you for your continued support.



Schools Walk the Wight 2025

There's still time to sign up for this amazing cause whilst also helping to get Queensgate on the
Leader board! For more information or to register for 2025 School's Walk the Wight please use the
link:
 
https://www.mountbatten.org.uk/schoolswalkthewight










